
February 2020 

Hello from Phoenix! 

At our January meeting our former Chapter Coordinator Will Driggers passed-the-patch to 
Nolan Steed, our new Chapter Coordinator for 2020. Will is keeping Chapter membership 
responsibilities and Nolan continues to manage Chapter runs & events. Other Chapter 
officers for 2020 are Tara Rudometkin as Treasurer, Lyn Peterson as Secretary, Dee Grady 
as Merchandise officer, Mike Rudd as Vice Coordinator, Jerry Davis as Sargent at Arms, 
Ernie Lizarraga as Safety officer, Christopher Beals as our chapter PAC and Robb Felder as 
chapter representative on the Board of Directors. We currently have an open position for 
Chapter Communications Officer. If you are interested in volunteering for this position 
please contact Nolan at our next Chapter meeting or send an email to the gmail address 
below. 

In addition to the reports given by each Chapter officer, the Chapter discussed 2020 event 
planning, upcoming rides in April/May, new merchandise, fundraisers ideas and outreach to 
our former members. Please attend our chapter meetings to get involved in the planning or 
to join in on the fun. We’re off to a great start and have big plans for the year. If you 
haven’t been to a meeting lately, now is a great time to reconnect with your ABATE brothers 
and sisters. 

If you would like to receive chapter communications by email, please send a request to the 
gmail address below, or follow us on Facebook at: 
www.facebook.com/groups/shadowmountainabate 

This year, please show your commitment to ABATE of Arizona by maintaining your 
membership status. You can renew or join ABATE at any of our meetings, events or online 
at: www.abateofaz.us/members Thank you for your support. 

Ride Safe & Live Free! 

Phoenix/Shadow Mtn. Chapter 
abatephxshdwmtn@gmail.com 
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